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Digital Bulletin 

January 16, 2022 

Second Sunday After Epiphany



PRELUDE: Von Gott will ich nicht laßen ("I shall not abandon God") BWV 658 / JS Bach 
  
WELCOME 
  
GATHERING HYMN: All Creatures, Worship God Most High! ELW 835 

1   All creatures, worship God most high! 
     Sound ev'ry voice in earth and sky: Alleluia! Alleluia! 
     Sing, brother sun, in splendor bright; 
     sing, sister moon and stars of night: 
     Alleluia, alleluia, alleluia, alleluia, alleluia! 

2   Sing, brother wind; with clouds and rain 
     you grow the gifts of fruit and grain: Alleluia! Alleluia! 
     Dear sister water, useful, clear, 
     make music for your Lord to hear: 
     Alleluia, alleluia, alleluia, alleluia, alleluia! 

3   Sing, brother fire, so mirthful, strong, 
     drive far the shadows, join the throng: Alleluia! Alleluia! 
     Dear mother earth, so rich in care, 
     praise God in colors bright and rare: 
     Alleluia, alleluia, alleluia, alleluia, alleluia! 

4   All who for love of God forgive, 
     all who in pain and sorrow grieve: Alleluia! Alleluia! 
     Christ bears your burdens and your fears; 
     still make your song amid the tears: 
     Alleluia, alleluia, alleluia, alleluia, alleluia! 

INVOCATION 
  
CONFESSION & FORGIVENESS Page 95 
  
SHARING OF THE PEACE 
  
KYRIE Page 138 AND THIS IS THE FEAST Page 140 
  
PRAYER OF THE DAY 

LESSONS 

1 Corinthians 12:1-11 
1Now concerning spiritual gifts, brothers and sisters, I do not want you to be 
uninformed. 2You know that when you were pagans, you were enticed and led astray to 
idols that could not speak. 3Therefore I want you to understand that no one speaking by 
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the Spirit of God ever says “Let Jesus be cursed!” and no one can say “Jesus is Lord” 
except by the Holy Spirit. 4Now there are varieties of gifts, but the same Spirit; 5and 
there are varieties of services, but the same Lord; 6and there are varieties of activities, 
but it is the same God who activates all of them in everyone. 7To each is given the 
manifestation of the Spirit for the common good. 8To one is given through the Spirit the 
utterance of wisdom, and to another the utterance of knowledge according to the same 
Spirit, 9to another faith by the same Spirit, to another gifts of healing by the one 
Spirit, 10to another the working of miracles, to another prophecy, to another the 
discernment of spirits, to another various kinds of tongues, to another the interpretation 
of tongues. 11All these are activated by one and the same Spirit, who allots to each one 
individually just as the Spirit chooses. 

Psalm 36:5-10 
5Your love, O Lord, reaches to the heavens, and your faithfulness to the clouds. 6Your 
righteousness is like the strong mountains, your justice like the great deep; you save 
humankind and animals, O Lord. 7How priceless is your love, O God! All people take 
refuge under the shadow of your wings. 8They feast upon the abundance of your 
house; you give them drink from the river of your delights. 9For with you is the well of 
life, and in your light we see light. 10Continue your lovingkindness to those who know 
you, and your favor to those who are true of heart. 

John 2:1-11 
1On the third day there was a wedding in Cana of Galilee, and the mother of Jesus was 
there. 2Jesus and his disciples had also been invited to the wedding. 3When the wine 
gave out, the mother of Jesus said to him, “They have no wine.” 4And Jesus said to her, 
“Woman, what concern is that to you and to me? My hour has not yet come.” 5His 
mother said to the servants, “Do whatever he tells you.” 6Now standing there were six 
stone water jars for the Jewish rites of purification, each holding twenty or thirty 
gallons. 7Jesus said to them, “Fill the jars with water.” And they filled them up to the 
brim. 8He said to them, “Now draw some out, and take it to the chief steward.” So they 
took it. 9When the steward tasted the water that had become wine, and did not know 
where it came from (though the servants who had drawn the water knew), the steward 
called the bridegroom 10and said to him, “Everyone serves the good wine first, and then 
the inferior wine after the guests have become drunk. But you have kept the good wine 
until now.” 11Jesus did this, the first of his signs, in Cana of Galilee, and revealed his 
glory; and his disciples believed in him. 

SERMON: Pastor Jay Unzaga 
  
HYMN OF THE DAY: Jesus, Come! For We Invite You ELW 312 

1   Jesus, come! for we invite you, 
     guest and master, friend and Lord; 
     now, as once at Cana's wedding, 
     speak and let us hear your word: 
     lead us through our need or doubting, 
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     hope be born and joy restored. 

2   Jesus, come! transform our pleasures, 
     guide us into paths unknown; 
     bring your gifts, command your servants, 
     let us trust in you alone: 
     though your hand may work in secret, 
     all shall see what you have done. 

3   Jesus, come! in new creation, 
     heav'n brought near by pow'r divine; 
     give your unexpected glory, 
     changing water into wine: 
     rouse the faith of your disciples— 
     come, our first and greatest Sign! 

4   Jesus, come! surprise our dullness, 
     make us willing to receive 
     more than we can yet imagine, 
     all the best you have to give: 
     let us find your hidden riches, 
     taste your love, believe, and live! 

THE APOSTLE’S CREED 
I believe in God, the Father almighty, creator of heaven and earth. I believe in Jesus 
Christ, God’s only Son, our Lord, who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, born of the 
virgin Mary, suffered under Pontius Pilate, was crucified, died and was buried; he 
descended to the dead. On the third day he rose again; he ascended into heaven, he is 
seated at the right hand of the Father, and he will come to judge the living and the dead. 
I believe in the Holy Spirit, the holy catholic church, the communion of saints, the 
forgiveness of sins, the resurrection of the body, and the life everlasting. Amen.  
  
PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH 
Eternal God, in your love and mercy, we lift up in prayer for: For all law enforcement 
officers, Richard E. Willett (friends of Ken and Claudia Gentner), Anita Wachter, Cassie, 
Will and Remy Kresch, Bonnie Lamm, Louise Milevoi (friend of Joan Terry), Susan 
Brustlin, Ella Alberta and her family (Mike, Marla and Abby), Pat Allen (lung cancer 
surgery), Chris Wenthe, Cindy Slater (sister of Sheri Roddy), Phyllis DeNuto, Army 
Chaplain Rachel Zarnke, Lilia Wood, Donna Scott, Christy Collichio and John Collichio, 
Claire Fieldsend, Wanda Guse, David Vikner, Cathy Osborn, Susan Vanderbeck, 
Kenneth and Florence Steimle, Sean Healy and his family, Dorothy Gall, Patsy Waugh, 
Ted Larson, Dominik D'Anna, Joan Terry, Andrew Astarita, Evangeline McFall, the Job 
Search Work Team, we commend to you, O God. 

GREAT THANKSGIVING AND HOLY, HOLY, HOLY Page 144 

Page  of 4 5



WORDS OF INSTITUTION Page 108  

LORD'S PRAYER Page 145 AND LAMB OF GOD Page 146 

COMMUNION AND FINAL BLESSING  

SENDING HYMN: Guide Me Ever, Great Redeemer ELW 618 

1   Guide me ever, great Redeemer, 
     pilgrim through this barren land. 
     I am weak, but you are mighty; 
     hold me with your pow'rful hand. 
     Bread of heaven, bread of heaven, 
     feed me now and evermore, 
     feed me now and evermore. 

2   Open now the crystal fountain 
     where the healing waters flow; 
     let the fire and cloudy pillar 
     lead me all my journey through. 
     Strong deliv'rer, strong deliv'rer, 
     shield me with your mighty arm, 
     shield me with your mighty arm. 

3   When I tread the verge of Jordan, 
     bid my anxious fears subside; 
     death of death and hell's destruction, 
     land me safe on Canaan's side. 
     Songs and praises, songs and praises, 
     I will raise forevermore, 
     I will raise forevermore. 

SENDING: Go in peace. Serve the Lord! Thanks be to God! 

POSTLUDE: Basse et Dessus de Trompette / Louis Nicolas Clerambault
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